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 BOTB Business Meeting Dates:  January 8, February 12, and March 12.  
Business meetings are scheduled to be held the second Tuesday of each month.  Meeting will start promptly at 
7pm. Meetings are held at Big Woody’s Bar and Grill, 4200 Portsmouth Blvd, Chesapeake 23321.  All members are 
encouraged to attend the business meeting each month.  Become more involved and have a great time helping out 
with club events.  Don’t miss out on being an active member!  
 

  Shaggers at Heart Planning Meetings Schedule   
The January 15th planning meeting will be held Zino’s at 7pm.   
 Address:  850 Old George Washington Highway North, Chesapeake, Va. 23323 
 
Bash Committee Chairs: Carolyn Pedersen, (757) 635-3000, cpedersen@cox.net 

Michelle Muglia, 757-383-7224, shellvirginia@cox.net 
 
 

♥ Shaggers @ Heart 2013 News ♥ 

Tickets are sold out!!! 

  

If you would like to be placed on a waiting list, please contact the Registration Chair:  

 Elaine Dembicki at edembicki@yahoo.com or 757.685.2777 
http://tinyurl.com/ShagHeart 

 
 

♥ Saturday Shag Workshop Instructors, and Jackie McGee and Charlie Womble ♥ 

Charlie and Jackie started dancing the Carolina Shag in 1980 and have competed and 
taught the dance since that time.  They became the first Shag instructors to be endorsed 
by the Society of Stranders (SOS) organization. Charlie and Jackie are the founders and 
directors of the USA Grand National Dance Championship and they also created the first 
scholarship to assist Junior Shaggers in the Shag community. 

Charlie and Jackie's awards include: nine time National Shag Champions, US Open Swing 
Champions, members of the Shaggers Hall of Fame and Swing Dance Hall of Fame, Shad 
Alberty Award recipients, three time Feather Award winners for Best Male and Female 
Swing Dancers, Best Classic Swing couple, and New Wave; and the SOS "Chairman's 

Lifetime Achievement Award". 

We are thrilled that Charlie and Jackie will be teaching our Shaggers at Heart 2013 workshop! 
www.CharlieandJackie.com 

Be sure to check out the BOTB FACEBOOK and TWITTER pages on the internet. 

 

Scan below to add our info to your smart phone! 

 

  

 

mailto:cpedersen@cox.net
mailto:shellvirginia@cox.net
mailto:edembicki@yahoo.com
tel:757.685.2777
http://tinyurl.com/ShagHeart#Email
http://www.charlieandjackie.com/
http://www.facebook.com/boogieonthebay
http://twitter.com/BOTBSC
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Greetings from the President 

I hope everyone’s 2013 has gotten off to a good start.  I wish for each and everyone a healthy, happy, and 

prosperous New Year. 

Boogie on the Bay is a “healthy” shag club due to the extraordinary efforts of our members.  Our future success 

depends upon member participation in various activities in addition to the Sunday Social and Monday dance lessons.  

The Shaggers @ Heart bash in Williamsburg is fast approaching.  Members attending the bash should volunteer for 

one of the many committees.  There are opportunities large and small available. 

We are a great bunch of people!  Working with fellow members on various endeavors is lots of fun and personally 

fulfilling.  So come on, give it a try.  See you in Williamsburg. 

                                                               Stephen Long, President of Boogie on the Bay Shag Club 

 

 

Thoughts of the First Lady 

As I look back on my past years in Boogie on the Bay, my heart is full.  I think of the many friends that Boogie on 

the Bay has blessed me with, each and every one special in their own right.  It truly feels like a family.  We have 

dear members who have battled illnesses and some have lost the battle.  But, we are better and stronger for 

having been in each other’s lives. 

We have members who will step up to any task and give it their all.  To them, there is no such thing as an “extra 

mile” because their efforts are limitless.  To them I want to say “thanks” for helping to keep our family strong and 

healthy.  These folks are the foundation on which our family grows.  The names are too many to mention, but, you 

know who you are.  You rang the bell, you sold beer at N-Telos, you served food at the Halloween dance, you 

checked on another member who wasn’t well, you negotiated contracts for a dance, you greeted people at the 

Christmas dance, you served as a committee chairman or an officer, or you took pictures.  The list goes on.  There 

are lots of bricks in our foundation and each one of them necessary. 

To say that my life has been changed because of Boogie on the Bay would be an understatement. To those who 

have not yet truly become vested in their membership in Boogie on the Bay, come on in, the water is fine.  And, to 

you all, I wish a wonderful, happy New Year. 

Love ya, Sandy Long, President’s wife 

 
 
Your Shag Club needs YOUR help!  
We have so many exciting plans for the club that can only be sustained with the help of volunteers. Do you like to roll-
up your sleeves and get involved? Do you have a special talent or field of expertise that you can share to enhance our 
club?  
We especially need volunteers in the following areas: 
 

Christmas Party, Special Events Chair, Ntelos, Halloween Party, Hospitality, Membership Drive Committee, 
Phone       Committee, Publicity Chair, Ways and Means. 
 
Please see or call Stephen Long, BOTB President 757-410-4978 or email  camarosandy@hotmail.com to 
volunteer as a Committee Chair or member and help us grow our club! 
 
 

 
  

mailto:camarosandy@hotmail.com
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THANK YOU ONE AND ALL! 
 I would like to express my gratitude for all of the support from our dear members and friends at both the Halloween 
Dance and the Christmas Dinner-Dance.  Each event was so much fun, and neither event could have taken place 
without your support in attending or volunteering.  This Shag club is labeled as “the friendly one,” and I 
wholeheartedly agree!  Thank you one and all!  You make us smile each day!  May your Christmas celebration be one of 
memory-making history!  May this year be the one to set all other years apart…good health, hearty fun, and great 
dancing!   

Life is short.  We only have so much time to brighten the lives of others.  May you be quick to bring joy to others, slow 
to anger, constant in your generosity, patient with all, and ever-noticing your blessings! 

Peggy Psimas 

 
 

SOS CARDS ON SALE NOW!!! 

Save $5.00 by purchasing your SOS card from Boogie on the Bay Shag Club. 

 See or call Stephen Long, BOTB President, at 410-4978 for purchasing information. Cards cost $30…benefits include 

the following: 

     Membership lasts from January 1st to December 31st each year, yet cost only $30 a year. 

 This gets you all the benefits listed here at each of the SOS events. That covers 10 days during the Spring Safari, 10 
days  during the    Fall Migration, plus the 3 day long Mid-Winter Break.  That’s a little over a dollar a day! 

 

 A subscription to the Carefree Times (CFT) Magazine.  This publication is "The Shagger's Bible". Information on 
recent events, activities, upcoming events, local shag clubs, shag merchandise, and other shag related items of 
interest. 

 Unlimited access (no cover charge) to all the participating lounges during the duration of both ten day SOS events 
and the three days of Mid-Winter Break. 
 
Discounts at many shops and restaurants.  

SOS Mid-Winter Break January 18 – 20, 2013 in Myrtle Beach, SC. 
SOS Spring Safari April 12 – 21, 2013 in Myrtle Beach, SC. 

SOS Fall Migration September 13 – 22, 2013 in Myrtle Beach, SC. 

 

Christmas Party Pictures 

 

 Candid Photos:  http://tinyurl.com/BOTB-XMASCandid2012  
 
 Formal Photos:  http://tinyurl.com/BOTB-Xmas2012  

  
 Download Directions: http://tinyurl.com/PixDownload  

 

 

Ways and Means 
Walk over to the Ways and Means table on Monday nights and check out the items that are available for sale. Joy 
Cooley has catalogs you can browse through to find just the right item.  You can find just the right clothing and 
accessories to show your Boogie on the Bay pride! 
 

http://www.shagdance.com/safari.htm
http://tinyurl.com/BOTB-XMASCandid2012
http://tinyurl.com/BOTB-Xmas2012
http://tinyurl.com/PixDownload
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Special Request for Prayers and Healing Thoughts 

Toni Termini lost her sister, Joanne Carlino. 
Elena Myers is experiencing health difficulties. 
Frank Ivey’s new great grandson, Brody Motley, with health difficulties.  

 
Keep them in your thoughts and prayers.  If you have other additions, email or call Marshal Ruth tch2shag@gmail.com 
757.3995355 
 
 

NEWS ABOUT OUR MEMBERS 
We are always looking for club, members and friends or shag dance related news to include in the BOTBSC newsletter, 
calendar or news flashes.  
 
If you have news to share, please email it to webmaster@boogieonthebay.com. Or  Newsletter@boogieonthebay.com 
 

 

 
 

Name Tags 

Anyone wishing a name tag for the Monday night classes please contact   
Richard Bean at the Sunday night social or by phone: 757.569.8833. 

A sincere effort will be made to have them for the following week. 
 

 
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS…..we now have 176 members!!! 

 
Diane Aanerud Larry Stewart   John Whedbee 
Richard Heffernan Sandy Stewart   Valerie Canada 
Tommy Lamb Barbara Stone   Jerry Nicholos 
Wendy Lamb Sharon Storey   Lana Nichols 
Jim Roberts Wayne Storey 
Judy Smith Diana VanHouten 

BIRTHDAYS 

January 
1/4    Cal Woolard 
1/8    Sharon Storey 
1/11   J. R. Jones 
1/11   Lisa Jones 
1/12   Joe Lassiter 
1/13   Donna DeChant 
1/15   Cyndi Motley 
1/17   Michael Guida 
1/21   Dick Ancheta 
1/22   Jan Weakley 
1/23   Billy Black 
1/24   David Holmes 
1/25   Lana Nichols 
1/25   Ron Dudley 
1/28   Grant Ayres 
1/30   Gary Royse Sr. 

February 
2/1   Judy Smith 
2/2    Dave Dembicki 
2/6    John Miltier 
2/6    Dudley Myers 
2/6    Arnie Scholtz 
2/7    Millie Kirby 
2/8    Zora Sparrer 
2/9    James High 
2/11   Keith Roberts 
2/16   Nancy Jo Barnes 
2/16   Tain Hodgson 
2/19   Barry Carp 
2/19   Bob Fentress 
2/21   Donna Cherry 
2/22   Bill Landreth 
2/26   Dottie Jorgensen 
2/28   Alice DeGraff 
2/29   Sherry Daniel 

March 
3/1    Ronnie Winekin 
3/4    Sharon Jones 
3/4    Carol Stevenson 
3/8    Brenda Reeve 
3/12   Larry Maynard 
3/14   Bob McKisson 
3/15   Tom House 
3/19   Maria Huggard 
3/24   Nadine Miltier 
3/28   Harvey Miltier 

 

 

mailto:tch2shag@gmail.com
mailto:webmaster@boogieonthebay.com
mailto:Newsletter@boogieonthebay.com
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DanceOutfitters, Inc. 
1036 Volvo Parkway, Ste. 1 

Chesapeake, VA 23320 

757.548.6688 

 
 

Discounts for shaggers! Show your Shag Club membership card. www.danceoutfitters.com 

 
 

 

 
Dance Schedule at Big Woody’s Bar and Grill 

4200 Portsmouth Blvd., Chesapeake, Va. 23321 
 

Sunday Shag Party with ABSCDJ/NAR&B Disc Jockey Don Ruth, 6:30pm to 10 pm. 
No Cover Charge 

 

3rd Sunday - Birthday Social 
January 20 - celebrating club members with birthdays in December and January 

March 17 – celebrating club members with birthdays in February and March 

 
Dance Lesson Mondays 7:30-9:30pm… Free!  No experience or partner required! 

Instructors - Marsha Ruth and Tom Edwards 
Alternating 6 week sessions of Basic and Intermediate lessons. 

 
Intermediate Lessons December 3 – January 21 

Basic Lessons January 28 – March 4 
Next Intermediate starts March 11 – April 15 

 
 
 

Board Members and Committee Chairs 

President Stephen Long 410-4978 

First Vice President Donald Turner 488-7787 

Second Vice President Bob Taylor 436-1844 

Treasurer Allyn Miller 488-6859 

Recording Secretary 
Corresponding Secretary 

Dottie Jorgensen 
Marsha Ruth 

689-8098 
399-5355 

Newsletter 
 

Nancy Ivey  
Frank Ivey 

484-6669 
404-7051 

Membership Dave Dembicki 465-9307 

Shaggers At Heart Bash Carolyn Pedersen  
Michelle Muglia 

547-8472 
382-7224 

Decorations JoAnn Turner 488-7787 

Hospitality Dwight Hash 
Toni Termini 

804-347-7636 
673-7471 

Website Administrator/Publicity Elaine Dembicki 685-2777 

Property Management Dave Dembicki 465-9307 

Phone Committee Henri Ancheta 488-7702 

Ways & Means Joy Cooley 488-8067 

Dance Instructors Marsha Ruth  
Tom Edwards 

399-5355 

 
  

http://www.danceoutfitters.com/
http://www.danceoutfitters.com/
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Helpful Links List 

Boogie on the Bay Website: www.boogieonthebay.com 

Boogie on the Bay Web Calendar: http://www.boogieonthebay.com/BOTB_calendar.htm 

Email Newsletter Editor: Newsletter@boogieonthebay.com 

Email BOTB President: President@boogieonthebay.com 

BOTBSC Electronic Newsletters http://www.boogieonthebay.com/BOTB_newsletters.htm 

  

 
 

Elsewhere in the Shag World 
 

VIRGINIA BEACH SHAG CLUB   

Chester’s Upper Deck located at 206 16th St. and Atlantic Ave., Virginia Beach.  Wednesday nights – Mix and Mingle with 

dance lessons starting at 6:15pm.   Dancing to DJ music after lessons.  www.vbshagclub.com    

 

COLONIAL SHAG CLUB  

Dancing  at Amy's Dance Studio on Saturdays, 6-10 PM, 51 Hidenwood Shopping Center on Warwick Blvd., Newport News, 

VA 23606. Dance lessons from 6-7 pm  included with cover charge($5 regular members and $7 associate members).     

"Advanced" move taught last 15 minutes of the hour--Come Early!   www.colonialshagclub.com 

 

RICHMOND SHAG CLUB – Tuesday at Visions is Richmond Shag Club night (non-members $5) 7-10pm. DJ:  Cliff Merritt.    

Thursday at Visions - free shag lessons 6:30 – 7:30pm.  Social shag with DJ Cliff Merritt 7:30-8:30.  Live Band 8:30 –

closing.   Friday at Visions – Dance Club 6-9pm with DJ Cliff Merritt.    www.richmondshagclub.org   

 

OUTER BANKS SHAG CLUB – Monday evenings -open shag dancing from 6:30 pm to 9:30 pm at Kelly's Restaurant and 

Tavern, MP 10.5/2316 S. Croatan Hwy. Nags Head, NC 27959. Most Mondays, just before Open Shag, there will be an 

opportunity to see a new step that may enhance your basic moves. Harvey Taylor spins the tunes along with Jack Fertal. 

There is a $3 cover-charge for all members each Monday to help pay for the DJ.       www.obxshagclub.com 

 

 RIVER CITY SHAG CLUB - Monthly Social (second Sat. of each month) at the Pines Country Club,1525 N. Road St., 

Elizabeth City, NC. (Jan. 12, Feb. 9, Mar. 9). Cover charge is $6 for members and $8 for nonmembers.  Buffet Dinner 

available for $11.95  from 6:30 -8:00.  See buffet dinner reservation information below. Dancing begins at 8 until 11:30 

pm. 

                                     RCSC meets on Wednesday nights.  Lessons start at 7pm, open dancing 8pm-10pm, $3                

cover charge. www.rivercityshag.com/    

 

 Important information regarding socials:  If you plan to attend the RCSC monthly socials please see the below 
message regarding reservations - whether you plan to dine at the social or not. 
 
      All meal reservations are due by Thursday 12 noon prior to the Saturday Social.  Please also call if you know in 
advance that you will attend the social, so that adequate seating can be arranged.    

Contacts for reservations: 
Sue Hivner, 252-426-7949 or donnahivner@embarqmail.com 

Joan Moore, 252-232-3044, jmoore1022@yahoo.com 
 
 

 FRANKLIN SHAG CLUB   First Wed. of the month at Fred's Restaurant, 107 S. Main Street, Franklin, VA 23851 

http://www.boogieonthebay.com/
http://www.boogieonthebay.com/BOTB_calendar.htm
mailto:Newsletter@boogieonthebay.com
file:///I:/../../../Documents%20and%20Settings/M.%20Elaine%20Dembicki/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/MEDembicki/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/NLCZSSUP/President@boogieonthebay.com
http://www.boogieonthebay.com/BOTB_newsletters.htm
http://www.vbshagclub.com/
http://www.colonialshagclub.com/
http://www.richmondshagclub.org/
http://www.obxshagclub.com/
http://www.rivercityshag.com/
tel:252-426-7949
mailto:donnahivner@embarqmail.com
tel:252-232-3044
mailto:jmoore1022@yahoo.com
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For your Beach Music listening pleasure … 
Larry’s Beach Party” Live radio show - WFOS 88.7 FM - Saturdays from 1:00 to 4:00 PM.  Listen on line at 
www.cpschools.com (select WFOS Live Radio).  Call in requests at 757-547-1036 
 

NFA's 3rd Quarter Newsletter has been released. You may download it in PDF format directly by clicking HERE or 

visit us on the web at http://fastdancers.com/newsletter.html 

 
  

file:///I:/../../../Documents%20and%20Settings/M.%20Elaine%20Dembicki/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/MEDembicki/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/NLCZSSUP/www.cpschools.com
http://fastdancers.com/newsletters/NFDA%20Newsletter%203rd%20Qtr%202012.pdf
http://fastdancers.com/newsletter.html
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Khedive Ritualistic Divan 

19th Annual 

Sweetheart Dance 
      

Music By 

“Coolin’ Out” 
Friday, February 15, 2013 

Doors open at 7:00 pm 

Heavy Hors d’oeuvres 7 – 8:00 pm 

Dance 8 – midnight 

$15.00 per person 

Cash Bar          Silent Auction          Dress: Casual 

Khedive Shrine Temple 

645 Woodlake Drive, Chesapeake 

Proceeds from this activity are not for the benefit of the Shrine Hospitals or transportation. 

For tickets or information contact Cecil Doughtie 757-439-3374 or tidwtrpk@aol.com                                                          
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